Happy New Year!

"l lift my eyes to the hills. From where does my help come? My help comes from the
Lord who made heaven and earth." Psalm 121:1-2

New Year-new opportunities We are excited about what God is doing already in 2024.
Doors have opened for me to get more involved specifically with Bible studies within the
homeless community. There is a continual affirmation that this is a needed ministry
coming from other organizations that serve this marginalized community. | have a
meeting this week Thursday that will hopefully solidify these opportunities.

Lisa has stepped into a leadership role with the Staff Care and Development team
within InnerCHANGE. This team works with the global IC staff as well as those looking
to onboard as IC staff. This is an exciting opportunity and fits well within the gifts and
experience that Lisa has.

Year-End Travel Over Christmas and New Years we travelled to South Carolina to visit
friends and enjoy some warmer weather. We spent time on the campus of Columbia
International University, where | went to seminary. We also visited one of our supporting
churches, Grace Church of Columbia. They have been part of our lives for over 17
years! Josiah spent the first year and a half of his life as part of this community. |
preached in their Christmas Eve service and Josiah (now 17 years old) was able to
participate. What a blessing this was!

Though the weather wasn't as warm as we were hoping, we had a great time with
friends and spent some time by the ocean.

Year-End Donations A HUGE thank you for the donations we received at the close of
2023. This encourages us to continue the work God has called us to. He is always
faithful in providing through your generosity.

We pray that all of you will look to God, the true source of our Hope!
-Al and Lisa and family.



